
EAST SIDE UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 

ACADEMIC MASTER PLAN  

Meeting Minutes 
October 24, 2007 

Opening: 

The regular meeting of the Academic Master Plan was called to order at 8:03 p.m. on September 26, 2007, in 
the ESUHSD Board Room by Superintendent Bob Nuñez.  A special announcement by Superintendent Nuñez 
that Silver Creek High School will be shut down on Thursday, September 27, 2007, due to a power failure.  

Facilitator: Marie Grey 

Present: 

Ana Lomas (Director of Professional Development), Cathy Giammona (Director of Human Resources), Grettel 
Castro-Stanley (Principal – Mt. Pleasant High School), John Najac (Principal – Independence High  School, 
Foothill High School, Alternative Education and Charter Schools), Shelly Moneymaker (School Site Council 
President – Piedmont Hills High School), Juan Cruz (Principal – Yerba Buena High School), Dan Moser 
(Associate Superintendent of Instruction and Human Relations), Jerry Kurr (Association Superintendent of 
Administration and Business Services), Jon Reinke (School Site Council – Evergreen Valley High School), 
Ruby Mendoza (Student, Californians for Justice), Tammy Maddox (Associate Principal – Silver Creek High 
School), Zinia Tuli (Independence, Californians for Justice),  Roland Smith (Paraeducator – Silver Creek High 
School), Janelle Ishida (Californians for Justice), Yvette Tran, (Student, Californians for Justice), June Rono 
(Director of Facilities, Maintenance, Construction, and Operations), Cari Vaeth (Principal – Evergreen Valley 
High School), Ric Reyes (Seville Group), Bettina Lopez (Principal – Andrew Hill High School), Jane Baldi 
(Director of Testing and Assessment), Tim Nguyen (Coordinator of English Learners), John Duran (Principal – 
Santa Teresa High School), Dennis Barbata (Director of Information Systems), Chris Schroeder (Director of 
Safety/SARB), Marisa Hanson (ESTA President), Vida Branner-Siders (Director of Classified Employees 
Relations/Compensation), Dave Tang, (Community Representative), Cindy Bega, (CSEA President), Julio 
Pardo, (CSEA Vice President), Karen Mazza, (Director of English Learners and Supplementary Education), 
Martha Brazil, (Associate Principal Oak Grove High School), Eric Hall, (Consultant), John Duran,( Principal 
Santa Teresa High School), Jane Baldi, (Director of Testing, Evaluation and Research), Linda Tran, (Student 
Californians for Justice), Elizabeth Solorio, (Student, Californians for Justice), Erika Mendoza, (Student, 
Californians for Justice), Jasper Idanan, (Student, Californians for Justice), Kelly Luu, (Student, Californians for 
Justice), Khang Le, (Student, Californians for Justice), Yvonne Tran, (Student, Californians for Justice), Mary 
Guillen, (Executive Assistant to Superintendent), Lorna Chang, (Community Member). 

Introductions were made by all participants. 

Bob Nuñez, Superintendent suggested when making recommendation to the Board; committee should look at 
East Side Union High School District’s Vision, Mission and Goals as well as goals.  He asked for Principals, 
parents and stakeholder input. 

June Rono, Director of Facilities, Construction, Maintenance and Operations talked about the Bond.  Board 
adopted a resolution to go ahead with a Bond measure.  The ballot has a lot of flexibility.  We will recommend 
all the things we need.  We want to recommend facilities that will make our student successful.   

 



Dan Moser, Associate Superintendent of Instruction and Human Relations spoke to the committee on about 
equity. 

Jane Baldi, Director of Testing Evaluation and Research, spoke on Program Improvement Components. 

 

Marie Grey provided participants with two handouts. 

 -What Our Vision Would Look Like on Our Campuses and in Our District If We Were All  Living It? 

 -What Would Our Campuses Look Like if We all Truly Lived Our Core Values? 

Teachers’ surveys are complete and will be place on the website. CSEA has not had a chance to look the survey. 
Parent, Principal’s and student survey is ready.  Marie is currently working on a community survey.   

There was a discussion on how we can have all the stakeholders involved, and what will happen at each school 
site.  We do know Board has to approve and this has to happen before February.  The Bond will not address all 
our needs.   

Activity 

Committee members were asked to sit at a table where a Principal was sitting and ask questions regarding 
instruction and programs at their school site.  See Attachment 1. 

Adjournment 

Meeting was adjourned 8:15 p.m. The next general meeting will be at 6:00 p.m. on November 28, 2007, in East 
Side Union High School District Board Room. 

Minutes submitted by: Olivia Camarillo, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent 


